Groton Little League Board Meeting Minutes for 5/19/16
Attendees:
Board Members:  Jeff Zuliani, Mark Shepard, Lisa Lambert, Mike Harris, Stacia Borysewicz, Russ Ballou, Doug Dickey, Shirley O'Brien, Mike Harris 

Managers:  Scott Ackley, Jon Cichon, Bill Borysewicz
Guests:  Danny Grimm & Scott Lesage 
Meeting started at 7:43 pm-Groton City Municipal Building
Secretaries Report:   No report 
Treasurer’s Report:
Savings

$8,451
Checking
$2,225
· Total includes estimated $2,200 from golf tournament.

· Schooners still owes fro tee ball sponsorship. Schooner's to be paid $2362 for fundraiser. Don Benoit to meet up with Jon to deliver tickets. 
· Rolling Tomato paid. Groton Fire still no new check. Danielle's Barber made check to Russ, he has paid $60 to league personally. 

· All Star Uniforms, championship shirts, trophies & awards will need to in the upcoming weeks. 

Vice President’s Report:

· Mystic Indoor Sports contacted Russ regarding clinic for 2017. Same pricing with an additional hour implemented. Time would be 9 am - 12 pm. 1 hr. minors, 2 hrs majors. Deposit needed soon. Russ will follow up with MIS that board will vote at next meeting in June. 

Player Agent Report:
· Agent spoke with Dave Mehaw (Mystic Coordinator) about scheduling games after Memorial Day 
· In process of loading stats to League website

Minor Coaching Coordinator Report:
· Some concern over scheduling and rules
Tee Ball Coaching Coordinator Report:
No Report
Safety Agent Report :  No Report
Concession Report:
· iPads are up and running to keep track of inventory and costs. Only one pad may be utilized at WP. Burrows does not have wifi
· Shirley, Lisa and Stacia keeping track of inventory and restocking as needed
Golf Tournament Report:  –  Dan Grimm, co-organizer, along with Scott Lesage gave update.  CP will have volunteers to assist with registration, raffles and at holes. Bill to follow up with Dan with GLL volunteers. GLL will provide volunteer for photography and PA. $2,225 estimated sponsors thus far . Dan Grimm tracking checks sent to him and forwards to Bill B. & Lisa L. Finalizing golfers last week in May. There are 34 foursomes as of 5/19. CP splitting final costs with GLL. Dan speaking to Par 4 regarding non-golfers charge for dinner only.  
Old Business:
· Winter Clinic – feedback from board and coaches is this was a great success for our players
· Wifi at Calvin/WP-working with Rich Aspinwall from Thames Valley for Calvin. He has a call into Public Works director, Bill Robarge, for approval for mast. Underground conduit is filled by another feed. No empty conduit available. WP is all hooked up. Will change the network and password so everyone can recognize it. 
· Upgrades to Calvin Burrows Field-quote sent and need a motion to expend money to do upgrades, partial or whole. We would also need to purchase two 40-45 foot nets at some time.
· Washington Park field updates - Budget is done for the year. Mary Hill indicated outfield sod to be pulled up and put dirt down.  Score booth can't be fixed at this time.  City does not line fields on Sat. League looking into lining field on weekend. Mary ordered pallet of chalk for Burrows for $100. 
· Concerts in the Park - Need volunteers. Lisa to send email blast asking for help. Babe Ruth wants to open concessions. Need a plan in place as to how inventory will be split & costs. 
· All-star teams - Managers deciding on date/time to meet for player vote. Stacia booking room for May 31st manager voting
·  Closing Ceremonies/picnic - June 12th, 1 PM at Sanford field. Details to be discussed further
· Constitution/By-law revision schedule. Motion made to have a schedule of November, December and January for Constitution/By-Law change proposals, discussion and voting made by Mark Sheperd , and second by Scott Ackley. Approved unanimously
New Business:
· Concerns over the growth and development of the lower and upper minors. 
· Suggestion made by the board and major managers to mentor minor coaches to discuss any concerns they may have and offer support for improvement of minor leagues. 
Good and Welfare of the League
Nothing to add
Meeting adjourned-10:04 pm on a motion made by Jeff Zuliani and seconded by Mark Shepard.  Unanimous decision.
